
Entry Requirements for 
Repatriating Fiji Citizens

Authorised by the Fijian Ministry of Health and Medical Services

Bula Vinaka!

As a Fijian Citizen/Passport holder you are welcome to return home.

Process:

	 1.	 All Fijian Citizens repatriating to Fiji must undergo a COVID-19 test for a sample  
		  collected at most 72 hours prior to departure to ensure your safety and others that you  
		  will be traveling with. 

	 2.	 Please note, a pre-departure COVID-19 test for returning Fijian Citizens is mandatory.  
		  The COVID-19 test must be on the RT-PCR testing platform and the Citizen is required  
		  to carry the printed test result while traveling. Rapid tests, antigen/antibody tests,  
		  home collection tests are not acceptable. 

	 3.	 If the Fijian Citizen is unable to test in country of departure, please contact the  
		  Department of Immigration (Pereeza Ali – email: pereeza.ali@govnet.gov.fj).

	 4.	 All Fijian Citizens will again be tested for COVID-19 following their arrival to Fiji. If they  
		  test negative for the virus, they will enter a mandatory 14-day quarantine in a  
		  government designated border quarantine facility. Accommodation and meals are  
		  covered by the Fijian Government. If they develop any COVID-like symptoms during  
		  the course of quarantine they will undergo additional tests for the virus. Regardless  
		  of whether or not symptoms display, all citizens must undergo a border quarantine exit  
		  test at day 12 of their 14-day quarantine period. 

	 5.	 All testing costs are covered by the Fijian Government. If at any point a citizen tests  
		  positive for COVID-19, they will be entered into an isolation facility, with all costs  
		  covered by the Fijian Government. 

	 6.	 It is possible to quarantine in a higher end facility. However, the citizen is required to  
		  pay all costs related to the quarantine, including accommodation and meals.  

	 7.	 In regards to higher end quarantine arrangements, please contact the Nadi COVID-19  
		  Response Team on email: nadiairporthealtheoc@gmail.com. 


